# Mild & Bitter

Keeping Derby CAMRA drinkers informed since 1975

### Your Branch Needs You

The Derby CAMRA AGM at the Flowerpot on Wednesday, 10<sup>th</sup> April is imminent and this is your chance to stand for committee and influence one of Britain's biggest and best CAMRA branches. New ideas assist the branch's progression, so we're seeking new committee members, and a CV with CAMRA committee activity enhances work experience and career prospects. Nominations from CAMRA members for all of the committee positions are invited; all you have to do in order to stand for election is to get a proposer and seconder, both of whom must be CAMRA members. Ian Forman, our stalwart Secretary, has been in the post since the last century so I'm sure he could do with a breather! The Secretary's main duties are the taking of minutes at branch/committee meetings, and submission of the monthly branch diary and quarterly branch report. Not glamorous, admittedly, but absolutely fundamental to branch functionality. You may feel that we are winning the campaign for real ale, but new challenges arise constantly. For example, there are, at the very least, two Good Beer Guide pubs that need our support during these difficult trading times. It's worth pointing out, however, that the locality has fared better than, say, Lincoln, which has lost the Roman Ruin, Roebuck, and Cornhill Vaults, all of which were in the city centre. Committee nominations, please, to Ian Forman, secretary@derbycamra.org.uk or by post to: Mr I K Forman, 12A Brickyard Lane, Kilburn, Derbyshire, to reach him by 8pm, 10<sup>th</sup> April. Please bring your membership card to the AGM in order to vote, and there will be some free beer and food available.

### **Brewery Tour For Festival Volunteers**

Winter festival volunteers will be rewarded for their efforts with a tour of Derby's superb Dancing Duck brewery. Meet at the Payne Street brewery at 7pm on Friday, 26<sup>th</sup> April (5 bus, Majestic Wine stop, then cross Ashbourne Road to Noel Street into Payne Street). Each Winter Festival Volunteer will receive tickets for 2 pints free of charge to use at either the brewery or the New Zealand Arms. At the brewery there will be a selection of 3 beers including some kindly provided by Rachel from Dancing Duck as she was so impressed by the Festival and all your hard work volunteering. Yummy chip cobs will be also be provided at The Brewery. 1 guest can attend per volunteer but no free beer or chip cob. At 8.30 we will move on to The New Zealand Arms, Langley Street which is 0.2miles or 5 minutes' walk from the brewery.

#### Could You Be Winter Fest Chairman?

From 2014 to 2016 Derby CAMRA will host the prestigious National Winter Ales Festival at the Roundhouse. Should you wish to stand for the exacting, but rewarding, voluntary role of Festival Chairman, please contact the Branch Secretary, Ian Forman,

secretary@derbycamra.org.uk before Monday, 8th April.

#### **Motions for Debate**

If you have a motion for debate at the Derby AGM, please forward it with a proposer and seconder to the Branch Secretary, Ian Forman, secretary@derbycamra.org.uk by 8pm, 10<sup>th</sup> April.

#### Ashbourne CAMRA AGM

Notice is hereby given that the 1<sup>st</sup> Ashbourne and District sub-branch AGM is on 30<sup>th</sup> April at the Shire Horse, Wyaston, starting at 8pm. Please bring your membership card. For more information contact Mark Grist, *m.grist2@sky.com* 

The Shire Horse was previously known as the New Inn, when it was Thwaites' (Blackburn) southernmost tied house.

#### **M&B Subscriptions**

Once a year we send Mild and Bitter to all Derby and Amber Valley Branch members. This is in the hope that it will encourage more of us to get actively involved in local campaigning (and perhaps get along to the AGM of the Derby Branch, its most important meeting of the year). M&B can tell you about what's happening in this area, in much more detail than is possible in What's Brewing. So, we will carry on sending it to you, if you want it. If you got this copy by post, just return the form sent with it by 20<sup>th</sup> April. If you got this electronically, the email to which this was attached says what you need to do. You can opt-out of receiving M&B at any time you want, details of how to do this are given in every edition and all emails to which it is attached. Thanks, Tim Williams (M&B Distribution).

#### **Community Pubs Month**

April is Community Pubs Month, so please help to support it by attending at least one of the events listed under the branch diary on page 4.

#### **City Charter Festival**

The City Charter Beer Festival is between 10<sup>th</sup> and 14<sup>th</sup> July and the next planning meeting for this summer's festival is: Wednesday, 3<sup>rd</sup> April at the Dolphin. Meeting starts at 8pm. Please contact Russell Gilbert *russgilbert@o2.co.uk* for further information. A Publicity Officer is still required and if you're interested in filling this important role, which largely dictates festival attendance, please contact Julian Tubbs *tubbspubs@gmail.com* 

#### Newsletter of Derby, Ashbourne & Amber Valley CAMRA – EDITION 446 – April 2013

#### **Duty Escalator Scrapped**

The Budget saw the Chancellor rescind the reviled Beer Duty Escalator after intense pressure from CAMRA and the pub/brewing industry.

#### Scuppered by Snow?

Mild & Bitter went to press just as the Town Hall doors were closing at the first Ashbourne CAMRA beer festival. It's feared that several inches of snow, which fell with impeccably bad timing, may have hit the sub-branch's inaugural festival.

#### Thank You Tim

Derby CAMRA wishes to thank Tim Williams for his painstaking work in trawling through 58,000 individual pieces of data, which takes upwards of 40 hours, in order to distribute this month's M&B to all of our members.

#### Best of Derbyshire Tour by Mini Bus

Saturday, 13<sup>th</sup> April will see a cracking tour of north Derbyshire, visiting many of this year's POTY and COTY nominees with a few other old favourites thrown in as well. Open to all, but an ideal trip if you want to get involved with the Derbyshire POTY / COTY voting. This year the south Derbyshire area will be done on another survey in May, and Amber Valley left for people to do independently. Bus leaves Cathedral Green 11.30, name and deposit of £5 required to secure a place. Exact cost is to be determined. Talk to Dean 07703458623 for more information.

#### Club of the Year

The Nunsfield Club, Boulton Lane, Alvaston, has again been judged Derby CAMRA Club of the Year for 2013. Congratulations to all concerned.

#### **Shiny Brewery Award**

Hot on the heels of the Furnace being judged runner up in the city category of Derby CAMRA Pub of the Year, licensee and brewer, Pedro Menon, is celebrating again after Shiny brewery's New World, a hoppy, 3.7% brew, was voted no. 1 by the punters at February's Roundhouse festival. The brewery is to the rear of the Furnace pub on Duke Street.

#### Diamond Anniversary

It's an astonishing 60 years since Olive Wilson became licensee of the venerable Royal Oak, Ockbrook, and what better way could there be to celebrate this notable landmark than with a beer festival. The Bank Holiday weekend of 3<sup>rd</sup> to 6<sup>th</sup> May will see another super Oak festival.

#### Chester Green Ale Trail

The licensees of six pubs in the Chester Green area have collaborated to produce a scheme whereby the consumption of different real ales (over a period of time) is rewarded with a free, made to measure, Real Ale Challenge T shirt. Participating pubs are: Bridge Inn, Duke of Clarence, Little Chester Ale House, Furnace, Peacock, and the Coach and Horses.

#### Derby Pubs Map

Derby CAMRA requires pub photos for a new Derby pub map that we are designing. If you have any current pub photos from the list below, or are able to take any, please e-mail them to

#### photos@derbycamra.org.uk

Barracuda, Bedford, Blue Jay, Blue Peter, Bonnie Prince, Brackens, Brick & Tile, Bridge Inn, Broadway, Coach & Horses, Corner Pin, Crescent, Duke of Clarence, Falstaff, Five Lamps, Golden Pheasant, Greyhound, Horse & Groom, Jonty Farmer, Junction, Kensington, Kingfisher, Kings Corner, King's Highway, Lawns, Little Chester Ale House, Lodge (Alvaston), Malt Shovel, Markeaton, Master Locksmith, Maypole, Mile, Moon, Mr Grundy's, New Bridge Inn, New Zealand, Norman Arms, No 5, Oaklands, Peacock, Peregrine, Pitcher & Piano, Prince of Wales, Red Cow, Rose & Crown, Seven Stars, Slug and Lettuce, Smithfield, Stenson Fields, Tavern, Toby Carvery, Traveller's Rest, Vernon Arms, Waggon & Horses, White Swan (Littleover), White Swan (Spondon) Windmill, Woodlands, Woodlark.

#### John Whitehurst

John Whitehurst will be the theme of this year's Summer Beer Festival - Why is this distinguished clockmaker worthy of such recognition in Derby today? Next time you pass the Cathedral, just look up at the clock, a piece of Whitehurst's handiwork still marking time with its quarterly chimes over 260 years after its construction. However, making elegant and durable clock mechanisms was merely one part of his worthy achievements. Whitehurst had an interest in "mechanics, pneumatics and hydraulics", designing water pumps, plumbing and heating systems. He was appointed the national official "stamper of money-weights" in 1775. He was also an eminent geologist, writing "An Inquiry into the Original State and Formation of the Earth" in 1778, with exquisitely produced geological diagrams. Whitehurst was a member of the Lunar Society, a renowned club of enlightenment thinkers meeting in Birmingham, by the light of the full moon to aid travelling at night. In fact, he was an all-rounder with an amazing string of achievements to his name, and well worth celebrating in the way we know best − a pint of good beer!

#### Mark Fletcher

#### Not All Beer and Skittles

Twelve members of the Derby City Charter (summer) Festival committee presented a cheque to the Mayor of Derby for her charities. Councillor Lisa Higginbottom was delighted with the substantial contribution from the profits of the 35<sup>th</sup> City Charter Festival. Committee members were shown around the Council Chamber and shared some beers with the Mayor in the charming, historical atmosphere of the Mayor's Parlour. This annual event demonstrates our commitment to supporting local charities such as the Derbyshire Wildlife Trust, The British Legion, The British Heart Foundation, as well as the Mayor's chosen charities. It is also the start of our publicity for the next Summer Festival, our 36<sup>th</sup>.

Les Baynton

#### **London Drinker Festival**

A BLOT team (Beer Lovers On Tour) from the senior ranks of Derby CAMRA travelled down to London in March to attend the London Drinker Trade session. The festival is conveniently situated in the Camden Centre, ten minutes walk from St Pancras Station. The trade session is timed for two hours between the morning and evening session and was an excellent opportunity to sample many of the new and established London beers, which are often difficult to find in The East Midlands. An added bonus was the presence of many of the brewers and we took the opportunity to chat to a number of them. There were fifteen brewers supplying their wares at this session and one cider maker. We enjoyed tasting beers from Brewers such as: Sambrooks, Clarence and Fredericks, Crate, The Cronx, Redemption, London Fields, and Windsor and Eton. The brewers were young, friendly and enthusiastic and keen to hear about our Derby festivals, perhaps our local brewers should consider a trip here to network with their London counterparts. Pedro at the Furnace already has links with the boys from The Cronx, a mixture of Croydon and the Bronx, enabling us to taste some of their brews at the Winter Festival. Overall, a stimulating experience and a lesson in how to organise a good Trade Session; only beers donated by brewers on offer, hence minimal staffing and no tills. Plenty of time to meet brewers and taste beers not often encountered. At its very convenient location this festival should attract more visitors than it does from our area. Give it Les Baynton

## Photos Required for What Pub

CAMRA has launched a new, national pub site which you can review and update yourself. Visit whatpub.com and log in with either the same details you use to visit the members' area of CAMRA's national website or, if you have not visited the Members' area of CAMRA's national website before, try your CAMRA membership number and postcode when you joined the campaign (upper case, no space). To enable Derby branch to provide a comprehensive online guide to all of its pubs, we are seeking your images of pubs from all over our area. photos@derbycamra.org.uk

#### Mild & Bitter on the Web

Mild & Bitter is now available to view in the Members' Area of the award winning Derby Branch Website, as well as a number of back copies, in case you have mislaid previous editions.

#### Newsletter of Derby, Ashbourne & Amber Valley CAMRA – EDITION 446 – April 2013

# Minutes of the Derby CAMRA Annual General Meeting at the Flowerpot, Derby, on 12th April, 2012

Apologies Carl Brett, Ian Forman, Konrad Machej, Joy Olivent, Eric Streets, Sophie Tunnicliffe, Russell Gilbert, Gillian Williams, Julian Hough. Appointment of tellers Kath Lilley, James Hepworth. Minutes of last meeting Accepted as a true record except that Kevin Hepworth had audited Amber Valley, not Summer Festival accounts. Matters arising Gwen Sandhu reported that trees for the cider orchard were bought from funds collected. Chairman's report – As published in M&B. **Finance** - Treasurer's report, branch and beer festival accounts. Auditors' report - The Treasurer reported that the last Branch Committee meeting had reviewed the draft accounts discussed at the March Branch Meeting and it is considered necessary to make some changes to the accounts. These changes are not yet complete and the accounts will be brought for approval to an EGM, together with auditors' reports – probably in June or July. Appointment of new Auditors In view of the above the Committee decided to defer the appointment of auditors to the AGM. Motions for debate. None.

Election of new committee The following seven nominations had been proposed and seconded and all are appointed. Chair -Gareth Stead, Treasurer - Julian Tubbs, Secretary - Ian Forman, Membership -Konrad Machej, Ralf Edge, Anna Dyson, Stephen Crispin. Branch Awards The Chairman announced that awards were to be made to Phil and Christine Hall for their contribution especially at the beer festivals. As they were not present a special presentation event will be arranged. Any other business Praise from the floor for the Winter Festival came from a Nottingham Branch Member. Trent Barton Club 55 – Free membership.

# Minutes of the Derby CAMRA Extraordinary General Meeting at the Crown & Cushion, Derby, on 9th August, 2012

Present Gareth Stead (GS, Chair), Konrad Machei (KM, Minuting), Julian Tubbs (JT, Treasurer) and 24 other members (at start). Adoption of Accounts JT presented the accounts for the Derby Winter Beer Festival 2011, Derby City Charter (Summer) Beer Festival 2011, Amber Valley Beer Festival 2011 and Derby Branch 2011. He apologised for the delay in presentation, due partly to complications over VAT registration. HMRC has agreed that VAT should be paid at 6.5%. Jok Arguile (JA) questioned whether stock values had been included. He commended Amber Valley on organising its own festival and noted that the Branch with its Sub-branches were

close to exceeding the small business rate. Les Baynton (LB) asked why the performing rights at the Winter Festival appeared to be more expensive than the Summer Festival, and it was believed the cause was owing to the different practices between the Roundhouse and the Assembly Rooms in accounting for the cost. JT expressed gratitude for the auditing done by Keith Normington. (It was noted with regret that Keith is not well, and members were invited to sign a Get Well Soon card.) Russ Gilbert (RG) reported that the Summer Festival loan has been repaid, and VAT has also been paid. Paul Gibson (PG), Amber Valley Festival Treasurer, gave a brief report on the subbranch's Beer Festival, observing that profit rose by 54% on the previous year. JA requested written reports from the Treasurers of the Winter and Summer Festivals, and from the Auditor, GS proposed acceptance of all the accounts, and this was **carried** by 9 votes to Appointment of Auditors JA volunteered to audit the Summer Beer Festival 2012 and Amber Valley Beer Festival 2012 accounts - agreed JT thought he could find a volunteer to audit the Winter Beer Festival 2012 and Branch 2012 accounts action JT.

#### **Derby AGM Agenda**

Apologies. 2. Appointment of tellers
 Minutes of last meeting. 4. Matters arising. 5. Chairman's report 6.
 Finance (Treasurer's report, branch and beer festival accounts, Auditors' report, Appointment of new Auditors)
 Motions for debate. 8. Election of new committee. 9. Branch awards. 10.
 Any other business.

## Amber Valley CAMRA

#### May Mild Trail 2013

Following on from last year's successful Trail, over 30 pubs throughout Derby and Amber Valley will once again be stocking mild during May. As last year, each pub will be given a poster to display, listing the pubs on the Trail, and Mild crawls will be held every weekend in May. Details of the pubs taking part will also be published in Derby Drinker and on local CAMRA Branches websites. We look forward to seeing many members once again joining in with the crawls or going along to pubs on the Trail to sink a pint of Mild or three.

#### **Imminent Beer Festivals**

**Holly Bush**, Makeney, 28<sup>th</sup> to 30<sup>th</sup> March. **New Inn**, Riddings, 29<sup>th</sup> March to 1<sup>st</sup> April.

**Strutt Club,** Campbell Street, Belper, 5<sup>th</sup> to 7<sup>th</sup> April.

# Minutes of the Amber Valley CAMRA Branch Meeting at the Black Bulls Head, Openwoodgate, on 28th February, 2013

Meeting started at 8.15pm with 10 attendees. Apologies Trevor Spencer, Paul Falconer, Mick Wallis, Anne Kennedy, Mark Little, Karen Guest. Minutes of last meeting Accepted as a true record. Officers' Reports - Chairman - Chris confirmed that all future branch meetings would start at 8pm. On alternate months (the next one being in March) there will be a short Committee meeting at 8pm prior to the Branch Meeting but all members are welcome to attend. Regional Meeting on 2<sup>nd</sup> March which Chris will attend. Regional Director informed the Branch that we should aim for 3 Campaigning Goals during year. After discussion, Branch objectives identified as 1) to develop a new website and newsletter independent of the Derby branch website. 2) to organise the first Amber Valley Cider Trail in October and 3) to organise a second Winter Ale Trail. Branch invited to judge pubs shortlisted for the East Midlands Cider Pub of the Year. There will be 6-8 pubs covering the East Midlands and Chris volunteered as judge but others invited as well. Secretary -Trevor not present but an SGM would precede the April branch meeting to appoint Auditors. Treasurer - Paul not present. Membership Secretary - Phil confirmed 8 new members, 2 transferred in from other branches and 5 transferred out. Recruitment of new members at the Derby festival was very successful, and some will be AV members. Social Secretary – Jane circulated copies of her report. Trevor had confirmed a pub crawl of Nottingham on 9th March. Pubs Officer - Nigel had nothing to report. Beer Festival Report – Budget approved. All bands booked. Flyers are available for distribution. The Festival logo has not been agreed - decision at next Beer Festival Meeting. A volunteer to act as Health and Safety Officer is still required as a matter of urgency - this will be a much easier task this year owing to change of venue. Amber Valley Pub of the Year - Chris confirmed that the Black Bulls Head presentation on 24<sup>th</sup> February coincided with 1st anniversary of the pub's re-opening. Presentation to runner-up, The Old Oak, on 1<sup>st</sup> March. The Black Bulls Head will go forward as Branch's nomination for Derbyshire Pub of the Year. The Branch will be invited to judge the shortlist of eight pubs and discussion was held as to whether this will be feasible, i.e. whether enough people would be interested and how much it would cost for transport. Chris to find out how Derby branch carry out their judging and if a joint trip is possible. GBG Selection Meeting -Was very well attended. A larger venue

#### Newsletter of Derby, Ashbourne & Amber Valley CAMRA – EDITION 446 – April 2013

will be booked for next year's meeting. 10 Amber Valley pubs chosen for the 2014 Good Beer Guide. Amber Trails - The Winter Ale Trail had proved to be very popular and successful and thanks go to Trevor for coming up with the idea and organising it. The Holly Bush at Makeney won, the Black Boy at Heage came 2<sup>nd</sup> and the New Inn at Riddings came 3<sup>rd</sup>. Certificates have been presented to all three winning pubs. We intend to run the Trail again next winter. Information regarding the Mild Trails during May will be circulated in due course. The first Amber Valley Cider Trail will take place from 1<sup>st</sup> October to 3<sup>rd</sup> November. Pubs should commit to serving at least one real cider for the duration of the Trail and to display any pump clips, posters etc advertising the event. The Branch will put together a list of pubs interested in taking part and circulate details of the event nearer the time. Information Exchange -Phil confirmed that the website has been updated this week and he will be sending out the e-mail newsletter in the next few days. If anyone has information that they would like Phil to include in the newsletter each month regarding beer festivals etc. please let him know before the end of the month so that he can include them in the next newsletter. The earlier he has this information the better. Andy confirmed that the Lord Nelson in Belper is up for auction on 7<sup>th</sup> March and that the Hop Inn has new tenants, Jamie and Amy, who intend to continue serving a good selection of real ales, to begin serving food and also to offer rooms for B&B. Forthcoming Meetings Monday 18<sup>th</sup> March – Beer Festival Meeting at the Grapes, Belper at 8pm. Thursday 28<sup>th</sup> March – Branch Meeting at the Barnes Wallis, Ripley at 8pm. Monday 15<sup>th</sup> April – Beer Festival Meeting at the Devonshire Arms, Alfreton at 8pm. Thursday 25<sup>th</sup> April – Branch Meeting at the Holly Bush, Makeney at 8pm. Any Other Business Chris passed on the thanks of Derby Branch to all Amber Valley members who helped at the Roundhouse Beer Festival. The Branch urgently needs a volunteer to help design and maintain its own website - a request will be made via the monthly newsletter and further discussions held at the next meeting. Chris thanked the Black Bulls Head for the buffet provided after the meeting closed at 9.40pm.

#### Amber Valley Diary MARCH

Thu 28th - BRANCH MEETING, Barnes Wallis, Maple Avenue, Ripley-8pm. Committee meet beforehand.

#### **APRIL**

Sun 7th – Amber Ramble, meet at John Flamstead School, Denby-11am.

Mon 15th – Beer festival meeting, Devonshire, Alfreton-8pm.

Sat 20th – Free bus survey trip, to Oakerthorpe and South Wingfield, 730pm from Ripley Market Place.

Thu 25th – BRANCH MEETING, Holly Bush, Makeney -8pm. This will be preceded by a Special General Meeting to appoint auditors.

For all Amber Valley Socials contact Jane Wallis on 01773 745966

#### Amber Valley Contact

Chairman: Chris Rogers 01332 880041

#### Ashbourne Diary

MARCH

Tues 26<sup>th</sup> – BRANCH MEETING, Smith's Tavern, Ashbourne-8pm.

#### **APRIL**

Tues 30th - AGM, Shire Horse, Wyaston-8pm.

#### Ashbourne Contact

Chairman, Mark Grist m.grist2@sky.com

#### **Derby Branch Diary**

**MARCH** 

**Tues 26<sup>th</sup> – Farewell Presentation** Social, Brunswick, 9pm.

#### **APRIL**

Tues 2nd - Country Pub of the Year presentation, Royal Oak, Ockbrook. 16 seater bus departs Cathedral Green at 730pm. Names to Dean Smith 07703458623.

Wed 3<sup>rd</sup> – City Charter Festival meeting, Dolphin-8pm.

Mon 8<sup>th</sup> – Committee meeting, Exeter Arms-8pm.

Wed 10<sup>th</sup> – AGM, Flowerpot, Derby-8pm. Sat 13<sup>th</sup> – Derbyshire tour, see page 2. Tues 16<sup>th</sup> – Pub of the Year presentation, Exeter Arms, Derby-830 for

a 9pm presentation. Fri 26<sup>th</sup> – Post winter festival brewery evening. Festival volunteers meet at the Dancing Duck brewery, Payne Street, at

Mon 29<sup>th</sup> – Committee meeting, tba-8pm.

#### MAY

Wed 1st - City Charter Festival meeting, Smithfield-8pm.

Friday 3<sup>rd</sup> – Mini Mild Crawl. Start Mild Month off in style with a mini tour of some of our Mild Month Campaign Participants. Starting at The Falstaff, Silverhill Road, Normanton at 730 pm, before setting off for the Brunswick, Alexandra and Exeter Arms. More details of mild month in next month's M&B.

Thu 9<sup>th</sup> – BRANCH MEETING,

Furnace, Duke Street-8pm.

For all Derby Socials contact Socials@derbycamra.org.uk

#### Derby Contacts

DERBY - Ian Forman on 01332 882996 **DERBY COMMITTEE** 

committee@derbycamra.org.uk Chairman: Gareth Stead Chairman@derbycamra.org.uk Secretary: Ian Forman Secretary@derbycamra.org.uk **Treasurer: Julian Tubbs** Treasurer@derbycamra.org.uk Membership: Konrad Machej Membership@derbvcamra.org.uk **Pubs Officer: Steve Crispin** pubsofficer@derbycamra.org.uk Committee Member: Ralf Edge Ralf.edge@ralfedge.co.uk Committee Member: Anna Dyson

#### NON COMMITTEE

Ralf.edge@ralfedge.co.uk

**Socials: Dean Smith** Socials@derbycamra.org.uk **Derby Drinker Distribution: Joy** Olivent dds@derbycamra.org.uk **Beer Surveys: Stewart Marshall** beersurvey@derbycamra.org.uk **Survey Trips: Dean Smith** surveytrips@derbycamra.org.uk

#### M&B Copy Deadline

Copy to mildbitter@derbycamra.org.uk by Wednesday, 24<sup>th</sup> April, please.

#### **M&B - PLEASE NOTE**

The M&B database is separate from the CAMRA membership database, but partially derived from it. It is only used for passing on M&B and other CAMRArelated information to M&B subscribers and your details will not be passed on to any third party outside CAMRA. The password is known only to me and the Derby Branch Membership Secretary. Tell me if you:

- Don't want to get M&B
- Don't want other stuff from Derby CAMRA
- Expected M&B but it did not
- Change your email or postal address

Please also tell HO if you change address or other details. If you want to opt out of emails do so via emailoptout@camra.org.uk.

Tim Williams, 01332 381358; MBdatabase@derbycamra.org.uk

Mild & Bitter - (C) 2013 - Derby, Ashbourne & Amber Valley CAMRA EDITOR: Paul Gibson - E-MAIL: mildbitter@derbycamra.org.uk

We do our best to ensure that the information in M&B is accurate but no responsibility can be accepted for errors or omissions. Opinions expressed herein are not necessarily those of the Editor, nor of the Campaign For Real Ale Ltd.